

-----Original Message-----

From: Dan Marks Sent: 09 July 2019 09:33

To: Fowler, David

Subject: Abacus Belsize Park School plan

Dear Mr Fowler

I live at 29 Rosslyn Hill, almost opposite the former Police Station in which the Abacus Belsize Park School plan to develop another school.

I am opposed to the Abacus Belsize Park School application because Hampstead does not need another commuter school bringing with it, the traffic of another school run, the congestion, the noise and the pollution. I understand that the addition of another school in this location would damage the interests of our local Camden schools including New End, Fitzjohn's and the Rosary.

I also think it is wrong to damage the building by converting it into a school and believe that there are better alternative uses for the building that will avoid the problems outlined above.

Regards

Dan Marks

